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NEWSLETTER 2 - 2011
Dear Member,





                 20th May 2011 

I hope that you have been able to make good use of the recent warm weather for an early start to your boating season.  From the associations’ point of view, it’s fair to say that we have had a slower start, with the Fitting-Out meal poorly attended due to a clash with 2 other events.  The meal at the Dolphin Hotel was, however, excellent and very good value and enjoyed by the 30 members that attended.  

The Port-Bail rally to Gorey was cancelled due to the forecast of high winds and the sad loss at sea of their member René Voisin earlier that week.  René was out winching up a couple of pots on his own, without a lifejacket on, in a strong offshore wind, when his boat started taking on water.  Tragically the lifeboat was too late to save him and we send out our condolences to his family and friends in Port-Bail.
PORT-BAIL RALLY
Our first rally of the season will be to Port-Bail on the weekend of 17-19th June and will be very different this year.  By popular demand – and following a very successful similar event at Gorey last September – we will be having an al-fresco DIY bar b q on the harbour area in Port-Bail on the Friday evening.  Please bring your own food and drink, although ‘Le Repere’ will of course be open for drinks next door.  We have organised some music and a couple of big bar b q’s to use, but this is open to all, so please come along and join in – even if you will be moored in Carteret.  
On the Saturday night, Port-Bail is holding its annual Fete de la Musique, and every bar and restaurant will be hosting a live band with food stalls everywhere.  This is a very lively event, so make a weekend of it and join in the fun.  No special meal is organised on the Saturday, there will be plenty of choice.  

The Mairie has kindly agreed that moorings will be FREE on the Friday night for those boats who notify us in advance, so please fill in and return the slip below (or just email me) to book your slot.  I’m pleased to report that the long awaited new pontoons are now in place and are a huge improvement on the old tatty ones – no lighting bar- b q’s on these please!  I’m assured that the sand-bank will be removed in time, but take care in case.
DIARY DATES

A few dates coming up to note in your diary:
June 4-5th – 
Troc Nautique at Port-Bail

June 5th – 
Sea Sunday at St. Catherine

June 17-19th – GBOA Port-Bail Rally and Fete de la Musique

June 25th - 
Bonne Nuit Harbour Festival

June 25th - 
La Rocque Harbour Family Fun Day

July 1-3rd -
Sark Folk Festival

July 9-10th -
Gorey Regatta

July 15-17th – GBOA Carteret Rally – details to follow

Full details of these events and more can be found on our website www.gboa.org.uk 

and please check our Facebook group – just search for ‘Gorey Boat Owners Association’

MOORINGS & HARBOURS
Having allocated all existing moorings, Jersey Harbours are about to start work on the ground chains.  During June they will be burying exposed chains that present a hazard, with the main work due to start in the autumn.  This will involve straightening and extending some of the rear rows to create new spaces and adding new ‘summer’ moorings towards the village slip.  This should allow a substantial amount of the remaining waiting list to be allocated.  If you are aware of any moorings issues, please bring them to our attention and please remember to mark all mooring buoys with your mooring number and your name or boat name, and absolutely NO floating rope.
Having repaired the crumbling concrete on the ferry landing stage, Harbours are in the process of sorting out the fuel pontoons, although there has unfortunately been a delay sourcing replacements for the broken floats.  As well as getting these repaired as quickly as possible, they are installing a further pontoon to accommodate the new ‘Island Water Taxis’ now running from Gorey.  Other repairs are scheduled, including re-concreting the drying pad base, repairing storm damage and creating a storage area for fisherman’s gear.
CCTV LIVE

After some tricky technical problems, Jonathan Vibert and his technical team from 2e2 now have the new CCTV camera operational. This can be accessed on the web-site, and runs a pre-programmed sequence of views to cover the whole harbour.  In view of the recent problem with damage and theft in the Harbour it gives us all the ability to become extra pairs of eyes – and the system will be recording the images as well.  We plan to issue some boat stickers for members saying ‘Warning – this boat is protected by CCTV’ to deter thieves. 
AND FINALLY
· A reminder that we now have a new batch of GBOA rugby shirts in all sizes.  These are priced at £25, please contact Richard Boyle on 07797 799349 or see the web-site. 
· Simon Meldrum of Gorey Yacht Services now also has a key for the showers if required.
· There is a new boat safety association in Port-Bail called the ENP – Entraide Nautique Portbaillaise.  If anyone is in trouble in the coastal waters near Port-Bail, and needs assistance, call the ENP on 00 33 6 38 84 35 12 and one of the local boats will come and assist.  This is not a replacement for the lifeboat of course, but a voluntary service by boat-owners for boat-owners.  See me for a sticker for your boat.
Bon Voyage

Chris Parlett
Chris Parlett

Chairman

Please return the slips below by the 10th June to Chris Parlett at:

Sunnylands, La Grande Route des Sablons, Fauvic, Grouville, JE3 9HG

​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​

I/we would like to attend the Port-Bail Bar B Q on Friday 17th June.  
YOUR NAME______________________________________________

CONTACT NUMBER (Mobile if possible) ________________________
Number in group (approx.)____________________________________
Boat Name______________________________Length____________m

Berth required in Port-Bail (Free Friday)___________________

Able to bring own Bar B Q?________________
